

NAME	STAGE	METHOD	DATE	NOTES/COMMENTS
STAGE 1				
NAC - Richard Walker (Heritage)	VISION	1:1 meeting	26/03/2021	<p>Cannot talk about what is lore. Suggest bringing the project to 6718 they will be able to put forward key elders to talk to.</p> <p>Emotional connection to the hall: 50c hall is an historic building, it is a safe place for the children but also for the community, it was built to resist cyclone and used to be our evacuation centre. Has outlived other buildings. The determination happened in that building. Ball, movies, volleyball competitions, trophy presentation.</p> <p>What does not work? Move the road out to give more parking space and safety. Have the skate park in a different location maybe to the side of the building or carpark During NAIDOC week the carpark is an issue, people come from everywhere and it's not enough Issues we have with kids are a flow on effect, need to have thing open and community involved for a change to happen.</p> <p>What could we do? Need to re-introduce stories. There used to be a family tree artwork on the inside walls. The We learn by telling stories, showing, touching. If there is a way we can pay tribute to the history, even if we don't keep the structure of the building then that would be acceptable. Looking at using the Ngurin centre for computer lab but if can be done here would be great. Solar panel Shade and seating everywhere, green grass through Maybe paint the outside wall white and have kids paint it</p>
YAC - Michael Woodley (CEO)	VISION	1:1 meeting	26/03/2021	<p>What could we do? In favour of rebuilding the 50c Hall to get a better future facility Don't think the community would see the demolition as a negative if we don't take away from them but give something better instead. Need to be open and multipurpose. Need to consider carefully what goes where, so the RRPM does not compete with other spaces. But some thing might work better here, for example a gym would fit well within the RRPM. Have you seen the school drawings yet? M-Pool needs to go, need a better one, larger with slides and splash pads, would be great if could be closer to the school. Kalgoorlie Park is a good example. Oval important for NAIDOC and other Events- needs to be well maintained and upgraded. End of year celebration are quite big: school graduation, Christmas, elections, concerts, etc.. Cannot really be the town hall because if it is then we would lose activities for the kids, this is a youth precinct where we want youth to feel safe. Also, it is better for town hall to be located close to businesses We need to be ambitious and if needed change the layout of the full site- This need to be a legacy for future generations This project needs to consider a 40-year plan that includes management and operation</p>
NYFL - Bruce Jorgensen (CEO)	VISION	1:1 meeting	26/03/2021	
PCYC - Natasha Walker (Manager)	VISION	1:1 meeting	26/03/2021	<p>Emotional connection to the hall: The community has strong emotional connection to the hall. This is a place where: •They have made a lot of memories –it's a place where they celebrate but also say their goodbyes •Some adults have spent their whole life coming to the centre for various reason •It is a safe space for a lot of children •It is also a place that commemorate grief in the community (deaths)</p> <p>What need to be kept? Connection to the memories, if the hall needs to be demolished then something needs to commemorate all that has happened there Homey, cosy, safe feeling you get when you get inside of the building The school is going to be building too, need to still be able to operate somehow so the community does not lose the place when we rebuilt. Yaandina have apparently expressed interest in moving into the hall</p> <p>What could we do? JD Hardie is a good example of community hub Will it be like a Wickham hub by smaller? Need to have more opening, more windows and natural light Also need more greenery Because of the age bracket for activities or different needs (for example people with sensory needs have nowhere to go in Roebourne) it would be great to have separable spaces Movies are quite popular, maybe a better setup that allows parents to come along Missing from previous work the voice of the youth. Happy that we will include them</p> <p>What does not work? Not enough bathroom/toilet- ventilation is poor so strong smell in amenities. Not disability friendly Does not cater for use by different groups at the same time. When elders play bingo, they do not like having the kids running around.</p>
RAN	VISION	1:1 meeting	26/03/2021	Introduction of project. No specific comments provided.

Youth Advisory Group	VISION	Presentation at Advisory Meeting	31/03/2021	9 youth, 3 Councillors •YAG was supportive and considered the redevelopment of Roebourne would be great for the town, especially the basketball indoor courts
----------------------	--------	----------------------------------	------------	---

Community - Youth	VISION	Drop in session -50c Hall	26/03/2021	36 youth attendees Need a cyclone shelter 50c Hall heart of town –need it for funeral and celebration –safe place for children Keep hall and make it bigger/better new A/C, solar panels Demolish the hall it's too old Make one big site with the school Not enough parking for big events Shade and shelter outside, more lights Public toilets Need big trees around, footpath Give back pride Respect us –don't take away from us Community garden More activities for the kids and adults Connect Yaandina to the Hall Provide for the Elders so they will look after the kids Need places to think/reflect (seating under trees) esp. for Elders Hall need a more open design and more things to do, be a place to heal trauma Keep homey, safe feeling of the Hall Need to listen to the voice of Youth and include them Will need an activation plan for the precinct More bins/ drinking fountain Create safe link to the outside of the precinct Need safety elements : fencing, no pebbles outside, more lights Courts & amenities need to be refurbished
Community	VISION	Drop in session- 50c Hall	27/03/2021	10 attendees Kitchen needs to work as a kiosk and be upgraded Add a BBQ area to the kitchen A indoor gathering place for 120/150 ppl is needed – only the Hall provides that Need to have practical things not just pretty Used to be more activities available Need to have more shade and greenery Don't take away from the community they need the Hall Have separable spaces for different age /activities-the Hall does not cater for use by different groups at the same time Need to keep the connection to the memories of the 50c Hall –commemorate all that has happened here Love the pool can we have a splash pad- water park Need a quiet place in the hall, for if you don't want to be with everyone, sometimes too much noise Grass in front of building More courts A climbing wall Trampolines Boxing ring Nature playground BMX track and a bigger skate park (more challenging)
Community	VISION	Drop in session- Andover park	22/04/2021	20 attendees Make the Hall stronger Community garden with bush tucker Careful of the flood plain Could open the hall and free the spirits Needs healing by acknowledging what happened here Have trees that mean something like mulga wood Be respectful Need places to teach and learn 50c Hall historic building, safe place for children and community – used to be our evacuation centre Need to re-introduce stories, this is how the community learns by telling and sharing stories, touching and showing Pay tribute to the history Careful to not compete with other sites in Roebourne Carpark is an issue during NAIDOC week Be ambitious with the site – needs to be a legacy for the future generations Hall needs to be open and multipurpose
Community	VISION	Drop in session- Basketball Courts	30/04/2021	20 attendees •Upgrade the 50c Hall, build an extension, make it more powerful/bigger •Landscape the full area •Have stone seats •Need shaded area/seating/water-fountain /BBQ

				<ul style="list-style-type: none"> •Have a climbing wall next to a community garden •Plant big trees •Need footpath esp. at the school boundary •Needs more bins around •Need a climbing wall, more exercise, less fencing •Maybe have a different entry to the precinct •Need more lighting •Have a gardening area =community garden but don't plant it for us, boxes and retic on top (not in the ground kids rip it out) •Water play/splashpad for younger kids •Cyclone shelter is a BIG PRIORITY •Why is the Gus Jagger oval not maintained? •Road safety- need to move the road or slow down the trucks in town •Respect involvement of community to build pride •Feel that when there is ownership, we don't fail •Give pride back to the community
STAGE 2				
Roeb District High School - Liz Ritchie Principal	SCENARIO	1:1 meeting	19/11/2021	Excited about the project and development. Limited capacity/ability to engage with the City about joint use or community use of the school facilities until after construction and operational. In theory happy to consider community use where it doesn't impact the school.
RDA - Tony Simpson & Tamika Fordham	SCENARIO	1:1 meeting	7/12/2021	Hopes the design will support better cohesion between youth service providers who operate on the site. Keen to see community input continue throughout detailed design and construction. Supports the idea of the buildings heading toward a community hub feel with a central point of entry.
NYFL -Mick Whittaker (GM Gairbagu) Bruce Jorgensen (CEO NYFL)	SCENARIO	1:1 meeting	7/12/2021	Overall support of retaining the old hall and redeveloping. Surprised Council chose this option. Disappointed not better collaboration with Dept Ed and better integration achieved. Had expected school would be accessible to community. Support the community hub feel and central entry point. Ensure plenty of notice for community consultation.
Rio Tinto - Ross Humphries Specialist Community Engagement	SCENARIO	1:1 meeting	7/12/2021	Overall support of retaining the old hall and redeveloping. Surprised Council chose this option. Disappointed not better collaboration with Dept Ed and better integration achieved. Concern about vandalism of any glazing and soft landscaping as seen with Wickham Community Hub. Understands there needs to be a balanced approach to vandal proof & usable for the community. Mentioned a community garden would be great. Queried why the hall was being built to evacuation centre standards. Understood that's a Dept Communities decision, not City.
Community Association- Ruth Ellis	SCENARIO	1:1 meeting	7/12/2021	<p>Queried need to have more bookable small meeting spaces on precinct since possible to book Yaandina meeting room. But understand that playgroup creche will need multipurpose space that would not fit in those spaces.</p> <p>Thinks there should be only one youth centre/service provider on the precinct</p> <p>A bit disappointed that the RDHS will not be better integrated with the precinct</p> <p>Agrees with the design principle for the project.</p> <p>Very supportive of featuring basketball comp in Roebourne since now there will be 3 courts.</p> <p>Mentioned that the changerooms at the basketball courts are not used very often</p> <p>Likes the central entry idea and the carpark being landscaped.</p> <p>Agrees that the landscape should not be 'bombproof' lots of use of Andover since there is the BBQ, soft landscape, and shade. But also aware of some vandalism happening. Need to find a way to make it better.</p> <p>Giving voice to the youth and involve them in some art project would be good</p> <p>Very happy with the kitchen being open to serve outdoor and indoor</p> <p>Same with opening some of the walls. Mentioned that we probably don't want to have too many entry points but will be good to have windows and glazing to see outside.</p> <p>Happy with option 1 going ahead, think it will be supported by community</p> <p>Agrees that the hall should have multiple tenancy agreements</p> <p>Supportive of a shared design and community to participate and be involved in the development and operations. Suggested probably a good thing to set the steering committee as a monthly or every six-week meeting at the 50c hall. That way people will see it in small steps.</p> <p>Thinks that 1:1 very productive too. Community sessions are not very productive, they keep people informed but it is hard to get something valuable out of them. Most of the time people are not involved enough and just want to complain about things.</p> <p>Agrees that having good visuals will help, even for her having that briefing was very valuable and helpful. She also thinks that people might get more involved when they see sketches.</p> <p>Did say that using language will be difficult because of the tensions between the groups, but like the idea of naming precinct and building with community common name. Did say that the hub would probably still be called the "50c".</p> <p>Will discuss with groups around town to see who would need space and would be interested to be located in the hall.</p>
Pilbara Development Commission - Michael Heap & Jacoba Seccull	SCENARIO	1:1 meeting	8/12/2021	A bit disappointed that the RDHS will not be better integrated with the precinct, offered to assist with advocacy to other departments. Supportive of the design principles. Overall positive reception of the option and development proposed

Yaandina - Sue Leonard (CEO)	SCENARIO	1:1 meeting	8/12/2021	<p>Agrees that creche/playgroup is a real need in the community and that it is becoming a prominent issue also for workers</p> <p>Agrees that the Precinct needs to be a Family for all place where the whole community and service providers activate a bustling hub</p> <p>Surprised we are going with Option 1</p> <p>Clarified what they deliver: Yaandina is Intervention/prevention PCYC is more in the sport and rec space</p> <p>Yaandina is pushing for a one stop shop, Headspace will be co-locating with them in March 2022, but they want to have a presence from any provider working in the healing space, provision of services to the community and have them hotdesking or using their facility and the precinct to deliver their programs</p> <p>Very supportive of the Hall being more open, does not think its current architecture is culturally appropriate. Will also help with connection thorough the precinct, passive surveillance.</p> <p>Multiple entry and exit are a good thing to allow discreet access to space where consult could be done</p> <p>Like the hub vibe with the hall and pool being linked</p> <p>Agrees that smaller meeting spaces are needed, also more storage.</p> <p>Kitchen operating as a kiosk is very good, could also be used to do training, with clients learning to cook and being able to serve a meal to their family, could support professional training for people with disability</p> <p>Love the landscaping approach to link the precinct but also create reflection places, gathering space that are safe but also not on display to the rest of the community</p> <p>Yaandina is looking at doing changes to their building. In discussion with Lottery west for funding, they have engaged Iredale Pedersen Hook (school architect team) to try to have a seamless architectural feel across the two sites.</p> <p>Changes they are looking at in their building:</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Public toilet will be removed. It is not a suitable entry statement to their centre. • Permanent roof cover in between the two wings of their building to be able to activate that outdoor space for their therapy • Redoing the acoustic in their building • Trying to address cultural separation requirements of various groups that would want to attend same program but cannot be in the same space (acoustic and visual barriers) • Working also to create zones for different ages/need groups • Want to create a social enterprise for bike repairs, but happy to have it located on the precinct if that's an option <p>What would they be interested in having in the hall/precinct:</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Storage • Office space • Disability friendly spaces • Spaces for nurses
DLGSC - Simone Fountain	SCENARIO	1:1 meeting	9/12/2021	<p>Surprised that DOE did not take the lead on joint use site especially in a small community like Roebourne.</p> <p>Questioned if creche/playgroup might be a duplication of existing services (i.e One tree)</p> <p>Will the school allow PCYC in their sports hall building? We have discussed it but will need to be progressed and formalised at a later stage</p> <p>Will the city staff the new admin building? Yes, our rec staff operating the pool will be relocated there</p> <p>Who will activate the hub for recreation? Currently DGLSCI is trying to build up the Magpies as a sports association that would do basketball but also football, they could potentially be based there.</p> <p>Consider having a pump track next to the skate park. Albany has done a similar development and it works quite well – We'll check with the architect; we have thought of a pump track but maybe not in that location or on the precinct</p> <p>What they would be interested in funding:</p> <p>NOT the Buildings</p> <p>Skate park, Courts, Pump track would definitely be of interest to CSRRF</p> <p>Club night light for lights specs of the courts to fixture competition</p>
NBAC David Walker (Ngarluma elder and chairperson of NBAC) Amelia Scheele (Executive Manager), Nellie Connors (Board Member)	SCENARIO	1:1 meeting	9/12/2021	<p>Concerns regarding rumours of the City getting rid of the Hall.</p> <p>Very happy that this is not what's happening and that we are going to refurb the hall- Strong meaning for the town and community</p> <p>Agree that would be better to have multiple tenants for the Hall. Right now, when they hire the Hall PCYC's equipment is still in there and they have to work around it. Needs to have lots of storage so that once people are done, they pack up their stuff</p> <p>Carpark needs to be close enough to the hall so that the elders don't have to walk far</p> <p>Don't plant more gumtree, have something different</p> <p>Landscaping could be something the commercial branch of NBAC could do</p> <p>Great idea to have the basketball comp back in Roebourne Used to be in Roebourne then moved to Wickham for some of the clubs and now nothing is happening in town. Bring back more sports, like football, Oval needs to have better turf and lights. Like the idea that it is for FAMILY -connect hall/Tafe/school/Yaandina</p> <p>Community needs to take ownership and be invested. Happy with the co-design and idea of community groups running programs, now the problem is to find people that will put they hand up to do it. Overall a lot of good things showed on the plan.</p>
Woodside - Amanda Fuery & Sean-Paul Stephens	SCENARIO	1:1 meeting	9/12/2021	<p>Why so much push back on joint site by the school. Where they afraid it might not work because they tried elsewhere?</p> <p>One tree has an idea to do early learning childcare- would be good for us to talk with them so we don't duplicate, or we can support</p> <p>Will there be a gym facility? NYFL is thinking of having one – we have talked with them they will progress their idea and once the precinct is redeveloped if they want, they will have the opportunity to mode their gym to the site.</p> <p>Cyclone evacuation this is a high priority for community. Need to work on the communication on this. The community does not care about the different agencies they just see "white fella" facilities and they think they have a right to an evacuation centre.</p>
PCYC - Natasha Walker (Manager) Paul Vallerius (Manager Facilities and Assets)	SCENARIO	1:1 meeting	17/12/2021	<p>Disappointed with the outcome regarding the school. Supportive of the refurbishment option.</p> <p>Supportive of moving toward multifitenancy instead of PCYC being sole tenant.</p> <p>Happy that the building will have separable spaces. Better for programs and to cater to various age group or need.</p> <p>PCYC will work on a need analysis for their programs and equipment and provide it for the next steps of design.</p> <p>Keen for youth to give feedback on the plan and be involved later-on in small projects.</p>

Roebourne Active Network - Kate James (CofK), Christy Reed (CofK), Gemma Ryan (CofK), Nancy Milligan (CofK), Vicki Agnew (AFL Commission), Morgan Mair (DLGSC), Chiara Philipoff (CofK), Arty Dimitrov (RDHS/Roebourne Magpies), Kelly Stuart (NYFL), Natasha Walker (PCYC), Val Ross (6718 Yandi for Change), Tristan Kempton (6718 Yandi for Change), George Devereux (Yaandina), Amy Smith (GRPF), Louise Merrick (WAPOL), Lou Dupond (WAPOL).	SCENARIO	meeting	15/12/2021	Improvements to the oval to support little athletics Turf renovation, lighting, running track, long jump pit can be considered Courts building to be used to joint club space, canteen, umpires room, first aid room Lockable equipment shed such as those at the KLP would be good
Ngaarda Media - Tangiora Hinaki	SCENARIO	1:1 meeting	16/12/2021	Pointed out that the community is asking for an Evac centre, wanted to know if the building would be capable of being one. A: the building will be refurb to code and capable, but only Dept of Communities can decide to categorise it and run it as an evac centre. Thinks that if it is up to code then might push for it to be used as evac centre since the answer from Dept of Communities was that that was the issue. A: encouraged her to get in touch with Dept of Communities as it is not appropriate for us to talk on their behalf. What is our plan for funding? A: we are confident that we'll secure funding from state and federal gov as well as resource industry. We'll have to first have an endorsed staged and costed masterplan and then roll out our funding strategy. Mentioned that DGLSC did participate to the cost of the masterplan. What started this project? A: First 2014 structure plan that identified a community and education precinct. Then the Keogh Bay report that identified the precinct as a top 10 priority for Roebourne. Who pushed for this project? A: firstly, the community by telling us what they need, then Council who had endorsed the RRP as one of the items of their action plan for Roebourne. Is Council supportive, CR Bailey? A: yes, Cr Bailey has been a real advocate of this project, but unanimously Council has marked the project as a top priority.
CRC-Beth Smith	SCENARIO	1:1 meeting	16/12/2021	Liked the direction we are going into with the masterplan. Mentioned the need for better organized storage and use of bench spaces in kitchen for different groups/bookings (if there is going to be a regular tenant), also talked about the desire for a small children's playground near the oval to support activities/sport on the oval. Liked our monthly project drop-in session plan.
Roebourne Magpies - Shoella Smith, President	SCENARIO	1:1 meeting	25/01/2022	Supportive of the proposal. No specific comments.
EPIC - Steph Soter, CEO	SCENARIO	1:1 meeting	27/01/2022	Supportive of the proposal. No specific comments
Headspace - Charlene Senior & Raik Kuentler	SCENARIO	1:1 meeting	31/01/2022	Supportive of the proposal. No specific comments
One Tree- Sophie Martin	SCENARIO	1:1 meeting	31/01/2022	Supportive of the proposal. No specific comments
Regional TAFE - Michelle Scally	SCENARIO	1:1 meeting	1/02/2022	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> •Would consider providing courses and delivering training at the RRP if the facilities were suitable •Supportive of a creche – need to understand if children can be left there to go offsite to attend TAFE if not held at RRP •TAFE can provide courses and collab on development and running of the community garden •TAFE keen to look at collab of traineeships for the project landscaping packages using the TAFE students in partnership with local contractor – horticulture. Possibly NYFL.
Val & Kathy Crafty Kitchen	SCENARIO	1:1 meeting	1/02/2022	Supportive of the proposal. No specific comments
Cr Garry Bailey - Roebourne Post Office	SCENARIO	1:1 meeting	9/02/2022	Supportive of the proposal. No specific comments
Mawarnkarra Health Service -Sarah Johnston Programs Manager	SCENARIO	1:1 meeting	1/03/2022	Supportive of the proposal. No specific comments
STAGE 3				
Community	DRAFT Masterplan	Static Display with suggestion box at supermarket, post office, high school, Yaandina Youth Centre and library for public viewing	20/04/2022-13/06/2022	No comments received.

Department of Education	DRAFT Masterplan	Email	2/05/2022	Update on our masterplan and DOE masterplan for the school.
-------------------------	------------------	-------	-----------	---

Stakeholders: RDA, Ngarluma Aboriginal Corporation, Bindirri, PDC, Keogh Bay, Ngaarda Media, Yaandina, NYFL, 6718, DLGSC, Dept of Communities, Yinjibardni Aboriginal Corporation, Mawarkarra Health Services, Rio Tinto, Woodside, Police WA, PCYC, Ruth Ellis, Beth Smith, Roebourne Active Network, EPIC, WACOSS, NW TAFE, Dept of Education.	DRAFT Masterplan	Email	1/06/2022	Seeking any final comments on the final masterplan concept drawings. Commentary received noted below as separate inputs.
Roebourne Police - Mark Barratt	DRAFT Masterplan	Email	1/06/2022	Overall supportive of the proposed redevelopment. Only concern is regarding interaction between carpark/highway.
Rio Tinto- Ross Humphries Specialist Community Engagement	DRAFT Masterplan	Email	1/06/2022	Overall supportive of the proposed redevelopment. Note that shade/seating, landscaping/public art will be critical to precinct activation. Suggest skatable lanscape includes some parkour elements as well suited to kids interest in Roebourne. Would give them a dedidcated and safe space to jump/swing etc.
Community Member - Ruth Ellis	DRAFT Masterplan	Email	3/06/2022	Masterplan looks good.
Yaandina - Sue Leonard (CEO)	DRAFT Masterplan	Email	3/06/2022	Overall support of the Masterplan. Addition of permanent shade, more trees, spaces for sitting, meeting and cooking are commendable. Followed by a list of items for further discussion through detailed design phases.